
  

 

 

Whitewater Newsletter – 24th February 2023 
 

I hope you all enjoyed the February half term break. Since returning we’ve wasted no time getting stuck into our 

learning with our Reading Week. Throughout this newsletter, I’ll be sharing reflections on the week as well as the 

Learning Overviews for this half term from each class. 

 

Our Reading Week… 

Throughout this week we have all been enjoying our Reading Week. We have 

welcomed two authors to Whitewater and finished the week with such a 

wonderful array of creative and colourful characters. Below is a Reading Week 

Reflection by Tilly and Isla: 

 

This week, during World Book Week (which we celebrated a week early), the 

school has had the privilege of meeting two awesome authors: Keith Hatten and 

Kerry McIntosh. Both writers were adored by all pupils and teachers. Keith is the 

author of the popular Purple Panda series and has written many other child 

friendly books. His stories are based on his children and other family members. 

Kerry McIntosh wrote Rory Green Secret Agent to the Queen which we all loved and 

thoroughly enjoyed. This was her debut story, which was also based on her family. 

Both authors’ stories were an inspiration to us all, especially as Kerry surprised us 

when she said she used to struggle reading as a child! Everyone was eager to get the 

chance to buy and find out more about these brilliant books! 

 

If anyone didn’t manage to purchase one of the books, but would like to, please 

let us know by emailing the office. Both authors would happily provide more 

copies.  

 

As we shared yesterday, the reading theme continues next week as we work 

together to support the long road to recovery for Turkey and Syria by taking part 

in our sponsored reading challenge. We look forward to seeing how you all get 

on! 

 

Collective Worship… 

Throughout this half term, our value in focus for collective worships is 

forgiveness. Forgiveness is an important part of Christianity. It does not mean 

that Christians let others get away with things, but more that they make a 

conscious effort to forgive and let go of feelings that come with bearing a 

grudge against a person. These feelings of anger and hatred can cause harm to 

the person feeling them and this is something we’ll be exploring in the build up to Easter. 

In addition, Marion continues to lead Collective Worship on a fortnightly basis. She is delving into the concept of 

Ubuntu. Ubuntu is an African concept of personhood in which the identity of the self is understood to be formed 

interdependently through community. “Bringing people together is what I call ‘ubuntu,’ which means ‘I am because we 

are.’ Far too often people think of themselves as just individuals, separated from one another, whereas you are connected 

and what you do affects the whole world. When you do well, it spreads out; it is for the whole of humanity.” – Desmond 

Tutu. 

You may wish to engage with your child at home throughout the term which will deepen their understanding. 

 

 

 

 

 



Rabbits Class… 

 
 

Otters Class… 

 

 



Hedgehog Class… 

 

 

Fox Class… 

 

 



 

Aspirations Day 

As there is so much going on this term, the ‘Aspirations Day’ that we were going to hold next week has been 

postponed until the Summer Term.  We want to make it a very special day with visitors coming in from various walks 

of life to talk about their work to inspire the children.  We will be advising the date for this at the beginning of next 

term. 

 

Lastly, this half term we welcome a new member to the Whitewater team. Miss Hill is completing the second part of 

her teacher training with us. She is based in Otters Class and will be supporting and teaching with us until the Easter 

break before finishing her training at her host school. I’m sure you’ll all make Miss Hill feel very welcome.  

 

Thank you all for your continued support. I hope you all have a restful weekend. 

 

Take care   

 

S Moore 

 

Mr Steve Moore  

Executive Head of School 

 

 

Key Dates 

 

7/3/23 to 

13/3/23 
Book Fair 

17/3/23 Comic Relief 

 


